S.C.S.O.A  Meeting

Lapham House, New Canaan

October 9th, 2007

Steve Benko called the meeting to order at 7:10pm.

Secretary, Lisa Schanzer took roll call.

Steve reminded the board that the regular season would conclude around 10/23.

Steve announced that the AGM was RESCHEDULED TO NOVEMBER 12TH at Waveny house.  

Steve reminded the board that disqualification forms can be down-loaded from the web-site and forwarded to John Collins.

Jamie Van Acker had a question about games starting at 4:15pm and “day-light” issues.  Steve said this issue would be addressed with the AD’s at the conclusion of the season.  He also recommended that John bring this to the attention of the FCIAC board.

Joe D’Ascanio said that he thought there was some confusion among coaches about substitution rules.  Correct substitution procedure is as follows:

Goal Kicks – anyone can substitute

Corner kicks and throw-ins- if team with possession makes at least one substitute, the other team can make an unlimited number of substitutes. (players must be at bench)

Goal – anyone can substitute

Yellow Card – team receiving yellow card can make a substitute and the other team can make a substitute if player is at the bench.

Lisa Schanzer asked a question about providing social security numbers on forms.  Board recommended that any referee uncomfortable providing his or her social security number should put phone number down and asked to be called.  Additionally, once a referee has provided social security number to a school district – it remains on file.

There was a question about seating for fans and players on an open field.  On an open field – teams should be separated.  Fans should not interfere with play.  Referee can use discretion.

Steve announced that Joe Rio has ordered patches for new referees.

Steve also reminded the board that if a player has a cast – the rules state that he or she must have a letter from a doctor permitting the player to play.

Steve asked the group to update availability.

The next meeting is Thursday, October 25th at Waveny.

Constitution:

Marco Torres announced that his group has made some changes to the constitution.  According to John Collins, the changes are allowed, as long as there is not a conflict with the state constitution.  John advised Marco that he would check the changes against the state constitution.  Marco was concerned that John had not confirmed the “legality” of the changes and the board would not be able to vote in 2007 if his group is unable to present the new changes on October 25th.

Jamie Van Acker made a motion that the board needs to get a copy of the state constitution to the constitution committee.  Marco seconded the motion.  Motion was passed by the board.

Jamie Van Acker made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:38pm.  David Figueroa seconded the motion.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:38pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa Schanzer

SCSOA Secretary

